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MAyerthorpe rCMp 

InvestIgAte FAtAl Motor 
vehICle CollIsIon

CherhIll 4-h MultI Club 
report

Submitted by Mayerthor-
pe RCMP

On March 26, 2023, at 
11:36 a.m., Mayerthorpe 
RCMP received a report of 
a two vehicle collision on 
Highway 43 near Range 
Road 43.  Investigation 
has revealed that a vehicle 
crossed the center meridi-
an of the highway where it 
entered Eastbound traffic 
and struck the side of an 

Eastbound Semi. Tragically, 
a passenger in the vehicle, 
a 26-year-old male resident 
of Alexis Nakota Sioux Na-
tion was found deceased 
at the scene. A second pas-
senger a 19-year-old fe-
male resident of Alexis 
Nakota Sioux Nation was 
taken to hospital with se-
rious non-life-threatening 
injuries. The driver of the 
vehicle, a 27-year-old resi-
dent of Alexis Nakota Sioux 

Nation was also taken to 
hospital with injuries and 
later released. 

The driver of the semi was 
uninjured. 

RCMP remained on scene 
for several hours while an 
RCMP traffic analyst assist-
ed with the investigation. 

Officers continue the in-
vestigation which includes 
looking at what factor alco-
hol may have played.

Submitted by Cherhill 4-H

The past three months 
have been very exciting and 
busy for our club! Jaylene 
and I have combined our 
three reports together from 
January to March!

On February 4th, we had 
our Communications Day. 
Everyone worked so hard 
on their speeches and 

presentations. For Junior 
Speeches, Breanne Bouius 
placed first and Whitney 
Van de Ligt took first for 
Junior Presentations. Ka-
trien Bakos claimed first 
for Intermediate Speeches 
while Annabelle and Isa-
belle Haresnape won for 
Intermediate Presentations. 
For Senior Speech, Julianna 
Russell placed first. Antho-

ny Bouius and Beau Chur-
chill won for Senior Presen-
tations.

On February 26th, our 
club hosted the District 
Communications Day. 

Continued on Page 2
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Cherhill 4-H Multi Club Report

Continued from Page 1

Our first place members 
moved on and compet-
ed against other district 
members. Thank you to the 
judges and timekeepers for 
volunteering their time in 
both our Club and District 
Communication Days! Our 
members who moved on 
to regional level and won, 
were Annabelle and Isabelle 
Haresnape, who won first 
for Intermediate presenta-
tions, Katrien Bakos who 
won first for intermedi-
ate speeches, and Anthony 
Bouius and Beau Churchill 
who won second place for 
senior presentations. Con-
gratulations to all of our 
members!

In January, the Foods 
members made and deco-
rated their own recipe boxes 
and presented them to the 

club at our February meet-
ing. Mr. Stadnyk was a great 
help cutting out the pieces 
needed to build the project. 
For February’s workshop, 
the foods members made 
cherry cheesecake brown-
ies and sour cream softies. 
It was surprising to make 
a recipe for cookies that 
had sour cream in them. 
For March’s workshop, the 
foods members made ba-
nana bread and homemade 
pizzas.

To prepare for lambing in 
January, the sheep members 
had a lambing workshop 
where they learned about 
giving injections, pulling 
lambs and docking tails. 
The members also learned 
how to shear their sheep 
through a provincial webi-
nar in February. In March, 
they learned how to make 

rope halters with help from 
two of our senior members, 
Anthony and Beau. Later in 
the month, we held a dis-
trict feed workshop, where 
the members listened to Mr. 
Dale Engstrom’s presen-
tation where they learned 
about healthy diets to feed 
their sheep. We also had fun 
using the information from 
the Alberta Lamb Producers 
learning kit.

In January, the beef mem-
bers had a health check tour 
where the leaders travelled 
to the members houses and 
checked up on their ani-
mals. The beef members 
learned about different 
brushes in February, how 
to brush their animals and 
how to use a blower to get 
their animals prepped for 
achievement day. 

Conintued on Page 3
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Cherhill 4-H Multi Club Report

Continued from Page 2

There was no workshop 
held through March due to 
calving season. 

The Quilting members 
went on a field trip to Home-
stead Fabric and Quilting 
in January. Lyn helped us 
make a wall hanging using 
the Attic Window pattern. 
The first year members 
made 2 placemats which 
turned out very nice. The 
quilting kids are working 
on different projects. New 
quilters have started to 
make their own charm pack 
bags. Others are working 
on quilts with their own 
designs. Most members are 
on their final steps in their 
projects, like sewing their 
bindings on their quilts and 
wall hangings.

The vet science kids were 
able to have a day-in-the-
life of a vet. They got to 
watch different surgeries 
performed on small ani-
mals. In March, they had an 
opportunity to go to West 
Edmonton Mall and partic-
ipate in a Marine Life Tour. 
They all enjoyed the tour 
and were very thankful for 
the chance to attend it.

During the models’ work-
shop, the members paint-
ed their models. They have 
been working very hard to 
get to their final steps. They 
also talked about making 
molds for model pieces at 
the next workshop.

Archery was once again 
able to join the Anselmo 
Willing Workers club for 
their archery workshop. 
The members are getting 
better at aiming. In March, 
the members had a chance 
to have their own workshop 
and relearned the rules and 
practiced shooting at tar-
gets. They also had a book 
workshop. 

In January the feathered 
friend’s members created 

inexpensive nesting boxes 
for their birds. In Febru-
ary, the members learned 
about different kinds of 
feeds. They also discussed 
what type of feed should be 
given at different ages and 
to different types of fouls. 
For their March workshop, 
they discussed pen require-
ments such as, size, heating 
and nesting and they also 
learned how to grade eggs, 

and figure out their size de-
pending on the type of bird.

With all of our exciting 
club events over the last 
three months, we are get-
ting excited for our upcom-
ing achievement days!
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supportIng CAnAdIAns AgIng At 
hoMe

Mp sorokA’s stAteMent on the 
exCIse tAx

Submitted by MP Gerald 
Soroka

Gerald Soroka, Member 
of Parliament for Yellow-
head wishes to advise that 
as more seniors are living 

longer, healthier lives many 
want to continue living in-
dependently in their own 
homes surrounded by those 
they care about.

Public consultations are 
now open between March 

20 until April 14, 2023, giv-
ing you the opportunity to 
have your say about sup-
porting those wishing to 
stay in their homes.

Share your thoughts: Sup-
porting Canadians Aging at 

Home
h t t p s : / / t i n y u r l .

com/28kks3vf

Submitted by MP Gerald 
Soroka

Gerald Soroka, Member of 
Parliament for Yellowhead, 
gave the following state-
ment in the House.

“Mr. Speaker, repeated-
ly, this Liberal government 
proves they do not care 
about Canadians. If they 
did, then inflation would 
not be at a record-breaking 
40-year high.

Their solution…an auto-
matic escalator on the al-
cohol excise tax – increas-
ing taxes on beer, wine, and 
spirits by 6.3% on April 1st, 
alongside the carbon tax 
like a sick April Fool’s joke.

This tax increase will dev-
astate consumers; beer, 
wine, and spirits producers 
(95% of which are small 
businesses); and other Ca-
nadian entrepreneurs who 
can barely make ends meet 
as it is. This tax hike will also 
have a sweeping negative 
impact on industries like 
tourism, food, and hospital-
ity, among many others.

ENOUGH IS ENOUGH 
ALREADY!

Taxpayers should NOT 
have to pay for this Liberal 
government’s chronic fiscal 
mismanagement and they 
should NOT have to strug-
gle under this cost-of-living 
crisis. Will this Liberal gov-
ernment AXE the planned 
excise tax? Yes, or no?
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onowAy legIon news

Submitted by Onoway Le-
gion

Pub Night at the Legion
The next Legion Pub Night 

is Friday, April 7 from 5 to 
7:30 pm. There is no dinner 
that night, but just drop in 
and enjoy an evening out. A 
full bar service, along with 
snacks and freshly-made 
hot dogs will be available to 
enjoy with your cold beer. 
You can enjoy a friendly 
evening of cards, darts or 
pool with friends.

It’s a Spring Dinner!
On Friday, April 14, cel-

ebrate spring at a special 
dinner sponsored by SANG. 
Donna, Kevin and crew will 
serve chicken Parmesan 
with pasta, balsamic glazed 
carrots, salad, buns, and 
dessert. Three veterans and 

a guest each will enjoy a 
complimentary meal, cour-
tesy of SANG, too.   

At this Spring dinner, three 
names will be drawn in a 
SANG-sponsored $500 vol-
unteer draw. Each winner 
will receive $200 for the 
volunteer, and an addition-
al $300 will to go to a reg-
istered local charity of the 
winners’ choice. 

Doors open at 3 pm, with 
dinner served at 6 pm. 
Make your reservation for 
this special dinner, just $20, 
by Wednesday, April 12. Re-
serve your spot by text or 
phone to 780-909-4558. 
Pre-ordered take-out meals 
are welcomed.

Dinner Schedule
Full-course dinners are 

offered only every second 
Friday, with the remaining 
Fridays designated as ca-
sual Pub Nights. As always, 
the legion will be closed on 
holiday long weekend Fri-

days. Mark your calendar 
for dinners on April 28; May 
12 & 26; and June 9 & 23. De-
tails about each meal will be 
publicized in the paper and 
on social media.

President’s Message
Easter Sunday is coming 

up next weekend, and it 
holds a special significance 
this year for Legion mem-
bers. It is the 106th anniver-
sary of the start of the battle 
of Vimy Ridge in northern 
France on April 9, 1917. 

This battle saw all four 
Canadian army divisions 
fighting together for the 
first time during the First 
World War, lasted four days, 
and saw the Canadian forc-
es successfully seize the 
important hill feature after 
which the battle is named. It 
was a notable victory amid 
the grinding frustration of 
trench warfare to that point 
in the war. 

Our success there has 

been credited with giving 
Canada a seat at the table 
when the peace terms were 
negotiated in 1918-19, al-
lowing Canada to stand on 
its own beside Britain, rath-
er than subordinate to it. 
The cost was heavy: 3,598 
Canadians were killed and 
another 7,000 wounded 
in the 4 days of the battle, 
numbers that are still stag-
gering today. The monu-
mental war memorial now 
located at the summit of 
the ridge is a fitting tribute 
to the sacrifice of our fellow 
Canadians. 

The Legion was formed 
shortly after that war to en-
sure that we would always 
remember the sacrifice of 
our war dead, and bring aid 
to those who survived and 
were in need of assistance. 
That mission endures today, 
bringing the same message 
of remembrance 

Continued on Page 7
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Submitted by MP Gerald 
Soroka

Gerald Soroka, Member of 
Parliament for Yellowhead, 
wishes to advise that Ser-
vice Canada has launched a 
new digital tool to support 

the passport system. The 
Passport Application Status 
Checker enables Canadians, 
who recently applied for a 
passport, to check the sta-
tus of their passport appli-
cation online at Canada.ca/
passport-status

The new online Passport 
Application Status Check-
er provides Canadians with 
a digital service option for 
passport services that will 
result in Canadians having 
faster access to front-line 
staff who can continue to 

serve them for other pass-
port needs. This new tool 
will shift the most common 
call centre inquiry to an 
easy-to-use, self-serve dig-
ital solution.

April 4, 2023

Onoway Legion News
Continued from Page 6

and aid to the generations 
of veterans since then.

Wednesday Kitchen Party!
Everyone is welcome each 

Wednesday evening start-
ing at 7 pm at the legion for 
a musical jam. Bring an in-
strument to play, sing along, 

dance, tap your feet, or even 
just sit and listen. You can 
also play darts, pool, or 
cards. The bar is open so 
you and your friends can 
also enjoy a favourite bev-
erage.

Darts and Pool
Each Tuesday evening is 

drop-in darts at the legion, 

with no membership need-
ed. Doors open at 6:30 and 
play begins at 7:30. 

On Thursdays, the legion 
pool club runs. This is also 
on a drop-in basis with no 
membership required. Play 
begins at 7:30 pm, so please 
arrive no later than 7:15 to 
be included in the evening 

schedule.
Did You Know?
The Onoway legion was 

founded On December 
10/1934 and still runs today. 
Through artifacts and pic-
tures, the legion’s walls tell 
stories of the proud men 
and women that 

pAssport stAtus CheCker
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Create a Safe and enjoyable 
baCkyard Play area 

Homeowners often as-
pire to have attractive 
backyards that look like 
they belong in a maga-
zine. While these can be 
picturesque and function-
al for adults, they may not 
be entirely practical for 
homeowners who have 
young children, especially 
when the majority of the 
yard is covered with pav-
ing stones or concrete.

When young children 
are part of a household, 
homeowners may benefit 
by designing yards that 
are both functional and 
fun. Incorporating safe 
play areas for kids is one 

way to unlock the poten-
tial of both big and small 
backyards.

As children run off to en-
joy a playground, safety 
is the last thing on their 
minds. Kids are most in-
terested in scaling ladders 
to treehouses or coasting 
down slides. That’s why 
adults must take it upon 
themselves to keep injury 
prevention in mind.

S a f e s t P l a y g r o u n d .
com indicates that play-
ground-related injuries 
routinely result in severe 
fractures, internal injuries, 
concussions, and dislo-
cations. In the majority 

of playground injuries to 
children younger than 
age 5, the head and face 
are affected. Children be-
tween the ages of 5 and 9 
experience more leg and 
arm injuries than younger 
kids. The Consumer Prod-
uct Safety Commission 
states 70 percent of chil-
dren’s injuries occur on 
home playgrounds. More 
than 28,000 children are 
injured each year on play-
grounds across Canada, 
according to Parachute, a 
national injury prevention 
organization.

When considering play-
ground equipment for 

the yard, parents need to 
make safety a priority. The 
Canada Safety Society ad-
vises parents to follow the 
“5 S’s of Playground Safe-
ty”: Surface, structures, 
site, supervision, and safe-
ty.
•	 Surface:	 Parents	

should assume that chil-
dren will fall. To lessen the 
blow of falls, choose play-
ground equipment with 
a perimeter of six feet of 
a softer surface, such as 
sand, pea gravel, rubber 
pieces or wood chips.

Continued on Page 11
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Create A Safe And Enjoyable 
Backyard Play Area 
Continued from Page 10

 This material should be 
between six and 12 inches 
deep.
•	 Structure:	 The	

structure of the play 
equipment should be 
built from sturdy ma-
terials. Pressure-treat-
ed lumber was once the 
standard, but it’s not 
adviseable for kids’ play-
grounds, as the chemicals 
used in the lumber can 
leach and young children 
may actually bite or pick 
at the wood. Use cedar or 
another wood that resists 
decay. Once the struc-
ture is built, inspect it fre-

quently for damage.
•	 Site:	 Look	 around	

the landscape for an ideal 
place to locate the play-
set. There should be no 
obstacles that children 
can hit while sliding or 
swinging. Avoid over-
hanging branches and do 
not place equipment too 
close to trees or fencing. 
Try to keep the set out of 
direct sunlight, which can 
make components heat 
up and scald young bod-
ies.
•	 Supervision:	 Do	

not leave children alone 
while they are playing. 
Prevent children from 

using the playset in an in-
correct manner.
•	 Safety:	Follow	the	

directions for installation. 
Make sure all posts are 
anchored into the ground 
securely. Railings should 
be spaced so that chil-
dren cannot get stuck be-
tween them. Check that 
metal components have 
not rusted and that there 
is no additional excessive 
wear. Be sure that no tools 
or other dangerous items 
are left around the yard.

Backyard playgrounds 
should be built with safe-
ty	in	mind.	Learn	the	rules	
of play equipment and 

yard safety.
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add Curb aPPeal to your 
ProPerty 

Many people are familiar 
with the idea that a strong 
first impression can go a 
long way. While that idea 
is most often referenced in 
regard to personal interac-
tions, it’s also applicable to 
real estate.

When selling a home, 
homeowners who empha-
size curb appeal may find 
it far easier to sell their 
homes. Curb appeal refers 
to the impression a home’s 
exterior makes on people 
seeing the home for the 
first time. In 2014, the on-
line real estate database 
Zillow® surveyed real es-
tate agents and found that 
curb appeal was one of the 

five most important factors 
when selling a home.

Projects that improve 
curb appeal can be vast un-
dertakings or simpler proj-
ects, and the following are 
a handful of projects to im-
prove a home’s curb appeal 
that run the gamut from 
simple to complex.

· Clean up the yard. Clean-
ing up the yard is among 
the simpler yet most effec-
tive projects to improve a 
home’s curb appeal. When 
selling their homes, home-
owners should clear the 
yard of any clutter, includ-
ing kids’ toys, grass clip-
pings or items that might 
be scattered throughout 

the yard. A cluttered yard 
suggests homeowners 
do not care much about 
their home’s appearance, 
and that may lead buyers 
to think that indifference 
extended to maintaining 
the home’s interior as well. 
Many buyers will ignore 
properties without any ex-
ternal aesthetic appeal, but 
cleaning up the yard does 
not require much effort or 
expense on the part of sell-
ers.

· Make the main entry-
way more inviting. Creat-
ing a more inviting entry-
way won’t be as simple as 
cleaning up the yard, but 
it can help create a strong 

first impression without 
breaking the bank. To be-
gin, remove plants and fur-
niture from the front porch 
or area surrounding the 
doorway, as such items can 
create a cluttered feel. If the 
front door is old, replace 
it. Custom doors may be 
expensive, but they might 
add the wow factor buy-
ers are looking for. If a new 
door is beyond your means 
or just unnecessary, repaint 
the door, ideally in a color 
that complements the col-
or of your home and the 
surrounding landscape.

Continued on Page 13
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Add Curb Appeal To Your 
Property 
Continued from Page 12

· Address pavement prob-
lems. Paving problems 
are not necessarily an ex-
pensive fix, but the cost of 
repairing driveways and 
walkways can add up if it’s 
been awhile since these 
areas were refurbished. 
Still, one of the first things 
buyers will notice when 
getting out of their cars is 
the ground they’re walking 
on, so patch and repair or 
even replace driveways and 
walkways that have fallen 
into disrepair.

· Add or upgrade outdoor 
living spaces. Outdoor liv-
ing spaces also can set a 
property apart from others 

on the market. A recent 
study from the National As-
sociation of Realtors found 
that buyers would not hes-
itate to pay asking price for 
homes with outdoor living 
spaces. When adding or 
upgrading outdoor living 
spaces, try to depersonal-
ize the spaces as much as 
possible, as buyers want 
to picture themselves, and 
not the sellers, enjoying 
these areas. Include some 
comfortable furniture, ade-
quate lighting and a dining 
area in your outdoor living 
space as well.

Curb appeal can add a 
lot to a home, while lack 
of such appeal can make 

a home difficult to sell. 
Homeowners who want to 
sell their properties for ask-
ing price or more should 
address curb appeal before 
putting their homes on the 
market.
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faCtorS to ConSider When 
Planning a home offiCe 

As technology has made 
working remotely easier, 
more and more profes-
sionals are working from 
home. Working from 
home can help working 
parents save money on 
childcare costs and help 
all workers avoid rush 
hour traffic jams and the 
costs of commuting to 
and from the office.

The right working envi-
ronment is essential for 
men and women who 
work from home. An en-
vironment that’s con-
ducive to work can help 
people increase their pro-
ductivity and make their 

employers more likely to 
allow more employees to 
work from home. Profes-
sionals who are new to 
working from home may 
find it takes some time 
before they can create the 
perfect working environ-
ment, but the following 
are a few factors to con-
sider when planning a 
home office.

Space
One of the disadvantag-

es to working from home 
is that remote workers 
don’t have access to the 
same level of equipment 
as in the main office, such 
as color copiers or scan-

ners. If you want to in-
clude even scaled-down 
versions of such equip-
ment in your office, you 
will need ample space. 
In addition, less spacious 
home offices can feel too 
tight and enclosed, mak-
ing workers uncomfort-
able and less enthusiastic 
about working every day. 
Pick a spot in your home 
that affords room for your 
equipment and the abil-
ity to move around so 
you don’t feel cramped 
throughout the workday.
Lighting
Lighting	 is	 another	 fac-

tor remote workers must 

consider when they’re 
planning their home of-
fices. Natural light can 
provide an energetic 
boost and improve your 
mood, so choose a room 
in your home that gets 
lots of sunlight during the 
day. Many professionals 
who work remotely do so 
from the basements of 
their homes, which can 
make it difficult to rely on 
natural light. If the base-
ment is the only location 
in your home that can fit 
a home office, look for 
lighting sources that rep-
licate daylight 

Continued on Page 15
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Factors To Consider When 
Planning A Home Office 
Continued from Page 14

so you are not working in 
dark quarters. Speak with 
your physician about how 
to arrange lighting to re-
duce eyestrain caused by 
staring at a computer.

Connectivity
Connectivity also must 

be considered when 
planning a home office. 
While wireless Internet 
has made Internet dead 
zones less problematic, 
certain areas or rooms in 
your home may still be 
touch-and-go with regard 
to Internet connectivi-
ty. Such areas should be 
avoided when choosing 
a room for your home of-
fice, as it can be difficult 
to remain productive if 
your connection to your 
office’s external server is 
routinely compromised. 
Find	 an	 area	 where	 the	
wireless connection is al-
ways strong.
Distractions
While your home might 

be empty for much of the 
day, you don’t want to be 
distracted when the kids 
come home from school 
or when your spouse or 
roommate arrives home 
from work. Avoid put-
ting your home office too 
close to popular hangout 
areas in your home, such 
as the kitchen and the liv-
ing room. Instead, choose 
a room where you have 
lots of privacy so you can 
focus on your work and 
won’t be routinely inter-
rupted.

Working from home can 
pay numerous dividends, 
but professionals who 

telework must put careful 
thought into the rooms 
or areas of their homes 
where they plan to work.
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voter regIstrAtIon opens For 
provInCIAl eleCtIon plus, Id 

requIreMents MAde eAsy
Submitted by Government 

of Alberta

Starting today, households 
across Alberta will begin re-
ceiving information in their 
mailboxes from Elections 
Alberta on registering to 
vote in the upcoming Pro-
vincial General Election. 

Electors are encouraged 
to register or update their 
information at www.voter-
link.ab.ca., or by calling the 
Provincial Contact Centre 
at 1.877.422.8683.  The Con-
tact Centre is available from 
8:15 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. on 
weekdays and 10:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m. on weekends.  

Accessing Voterlink
Electors accessing the on-

line registration system can 
retrieve their voter record 
by using the PIN and House 
/ Access Number found on 
their Register to Vote letter 
or by using their Alberta 
Driver’s Licence or Alberta 
Identification Card number.

Further instructions on 
how to register online are 
available on the Elections 
Alberta website.  Electors 
that need support to regis-
ter are encouraged to call 
the Contact Centre.

Why Register? 

Registering to vote in ad-
vance of voting days makes 
the process faster and eas-
ier, and for electors with 
mailing addresses on their 
identification, registering 
with both their physical and 
mailing address expands 
their options for identifica-
tion that can be accepted at 
the voting place.

All electors must be reg-
istered to vote at their cur-
rent physical address be-
fore being issued a ballot.  
While this process can be 
completed at a voting place 
it does lengthen the time re-
quired to vote.   

“Electors must be regis-
tered to vote to cast their 
ballot,” says Pamela Ren-
wick, Deputy Chief Elector-
al Officer.  “Registration is 
already open and takes less 
than five minutes online.  
Doing it early is the best 
way to ensure an easy and 
efficient visit to the ballot 
box.”

New Where to Vote Card 
Options

Where to Vote Cards are 
mailed to all households in 
Alberta prior to voting days. 
The card provides details 
on the closest advance vot-
ing stations and the house-

hold’s assigned voting loca-
tion on Election Day.  New 
for this election, electors 
can now opt-in to receive 
their Where to Vote Card by 
email, ensuring they have it 
handy when they arrive at 
the voting place.  Where to 
Vote Card selections can be 
made online during the reg-
istration process at www.
voterlink.ab.ca  or by call-
ing the Provincial Contact 
Centre.

New Identification Re-
quirements

All electors will be re-
quired to show ID to prove 
their identity and physical 
address whether they are 
voting in person, on Elec-
tion Day, during advance 
voting, or voting by Special 
Ballot.

Four ways to do this in-
clude:

•	 Showing	 your	 Al-
berta Driver’s Licence or 
Identification Card.

•	 Presenting	 two	
pieces of ID, both with 
your name and one show-
ing your current physical 
address (i.e., a health card, 
an employee ID, or a utility 
bill).

•	 Having	someone	in	
your voting area vouch for 

you.
•	 Completing	 an	 at-

testation form.
Electors that have a PO 

box or other mailing ad-
dress on their identifica-
tion are encouraged to 
register to vote with both 
their physical and mailing 
address. Electors that are 
registered with both ad-
dresses will be able to use 
their identification with a 
mailing address when they 
vote.  Electors that have 
not registered with their 
mailing address must bring 
identification to prove their 
physical address to register 
at a voting place.

For additional resources, 
visit our website:

•	 Be	Ready	to	Vote
•	 Media
•	 Explainer	 video:		

What ID you need to vote
Elections Alberta is an 

independent, non-par-
tisan office of the Leg-
islative Assembly of Al-
berta responsible for 
administering provincial 
elections, by?elections, and 
referenda.

MorInvIlle rCMp on sCene oF 
potentIAl pedestrIAn 
hIt And run FAtAlIty

Submitted by Morinville 
RCMP

Morinville RCMP continue 
to investigate the Feb. 26, 
2022, fatal hit and run col-
lision on Highway  28, 1 km 
North of the Anthony Hen-
day that tragically killed 
19-year-old Edmonton res-

ident Angel Cardinal. 
Despite continued inves-

tigative efforts, RCMP have 
been unable to identify 
those responsible. In an ef-
fort to generate more tips, 
RCMP are providing a more 
recent picture of Angel tak-
en shortly before her death.  
Additionally, RCMP wish to 

speak to anyone that may 
have information on what 
brought Angel to Highway 
28 on Feb. 26, 2022.
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whIteCourt town CounCIl updAte
Submitted by Town of 

Whitecourt

Whitecourt has created 
a new grant program that 
will support small busi-
nesses and new entrepre-
neurs. Whitecourt Launch 
will provide up to $10,000 
in financial support to 
those operating home-
based businesses wishing 
to move to a storefront; 
entrepreneurs opening a 
new small business; and/or, 
existing businesses want-
ing to expand products/
services that are unique 
and fill identified gaps in 
our community. Shortlisted 
applicants will be invited to 
present a “business pitch” 
in person to the Economic 
Development Committee. 
For more information, visit 
www.whitecourt.ca/your-
town/whitecour tgrant- 
programs.

National Volunteer Week 
begins April 16 and White-
court has a variety of initia-
tives planned to recognize 
local volunteers. 

Nominations will be ac-
cepted until April 10 for 
Whitecourt’s Annual Vol-
unteer Awards Program 
that includes five differ-
ent award categories. For 
full details on how you can 
nominate a local volunteer, 
visit www.whitecourt.ca. 
Gift cards will also be pro-
vided to community orga-
nizations to distribute to 
their deserving volunteer.

It’s that time of year 
again - for spring cleaning! 
Whitecourt is hosting Free 
Clean Up Week May 9-13, 
2023 at the Whitecourt Re-
gional Landfill. Whitecourt 
is also promoting a town-
wide Take It or Leave It 
initiative, which offers res-
idents the chance for un-

wanted household items to 
be reused by others, on May 
6 and 7. Details on both pro-
grams are listed on www.
whitecourt.ca.

The 2022 project list as 
of December 31, 2022 was 
presented as information to 
Council. The report outlines 
capital projects scheduled 
during the year, and is avail-
able for viewing on White-
court’s website.

The Whitecourt & District 
Chamber of Commerce is 
hosting the annual Trade 
Fair May 13 and 14 at the 
Whitecourt Twin Arenas. 
Whitecourt will be repre-
sented at three booths this 
year to promote Whitecourt 
Tourism, the Whitecourt 
Fire Department and Com-
munities in Bloom.

Whitecourt Town Council 
has proclaimed June 17 as 
Lemonade Day. Communi-
ty Futures Yellowhead East 

is hosting the 2023 Lemon-
ade Day event that teaches 
youth how to start, own and 
operate their own business 
– a lemonade stand. Reg-
istration to the program 
is open until June 1, and 
further information can 
be found online at https://
lemonadeday.org/north-
ern-alberta.

Whitecourt has declared 
May 8-12, 2023 as Econom-
ic Development Week.

The Royal Canadian Le-
gion Branch #44 is hosting 
the District 8 Spring Rally 
in Whitecourt on April 23. 
The event includes a parade 
from the Whitecourt Pub-
lic Library to the Cenotaph. 
Details on road closures 
will be posted closer to the 
event date.

supportIng sustAInAbIlIty In 
AgrICulture 

Submitted by Government 
of Alberta

The new Sustainable Ca-
nadian Agricultural Part-
nership will support the 
continued growth and 
prosperity of Alberta’s agri-
culture sector.

In Alberta, the partnership 
represents $508 million 
in funding over five years 
that will provide grants to 
programs that support the 
needs of Alberta’s agricul-
ture and agri-food sector.

Alberta’s programs will 
aim to create new jobs and 
spur growth in the agricul-
ture sector by supporting 
value?added processing 
competitiveness, attracting 

new investment and ex-
panding irrigation capacity 
that will boost crop produc-
tion.

The programs will also 
continue protecting plant 
and animal health and ani-
mal welfare, managing risks 
to Alberta’s natural resourc-
es and investing in produc-
er-led agriculture research. 

Producers also have ac-
cess to an enhanced suite of 
business risk management 
programs to help them 
manage significant risks 
that threaten the viability of 
their farms and are beyond 
their capacity to manage.

In total, the Sustainable 
Canadian Agricultural Part-
nership (Sustainable CAP) 

is a five-year, $3.5-billion 
investment by Canada’s fed-
eral, provincial and territo-
rial governments that sup-
ports Canada’s agri-food 
and agri-products sectors. 
This includes $1 billion in 
federal programs and activ-
ities and a $2.5-billion com-
mitment that is cost-shared 
60 per cent federally and 40 
per cent provincially/terri-
torially for programs that 
are designed and delivered 
by provinces and territories.

Compared with the cur-
rent partnership, which 
expires at the end of the 
month, there is a $500-mil-
lion increase in cost-shared 
funding. Half of this addi-
tional funding will help de-

velop and implement the 
Resilient Agricultural Land-
scape Program, which will 
support carbon sequestra-
tion, and protect grasslands 
and wetlands on agricultur-
al lands.

The Sustainable Canadi-
an Agricultural Partnership 
comes into effect April 1 and 
replaces the Canadian Agri-
cultural Partnership (CAP).
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10th AnnuAl onowAy ChIldren’s 
heAlth FAIr

Submitted by Onoway 
Health and Wellness Fair

The Onoway Children’s 
Health Fair has come and 
gone. The Annual fair was 
geared to providing infor-
mation on health services 
and resources that support 
wellness of families in On-
oway and the surrounding 
area. It was a place for com-
munity agencies, service 
providers, and local busi-
nesses to collaborate with 
families, and build connec-
tions for the future. The fair 
was held on March 10, 2023 
after a three year hiatus due 
to the pandemic. Admission 
was free, with a suggestion 
of a donation to the Lac Ste 
Anne East Food Bank. This 
resulted in 67 lbs. of food 
collected and $57.00 donat-
ed! The Onoway Heritage 
Centre gym was filled with 
32 vendor tables. Attendees 
were greeted at the door by 
one of our 14 youth volun-
teers, handing out a swag 

bag which included items 
from our generous vendors, 
local businesses, and a cou-
pon for a book. Each child 
received an age-appropri-
ate book that they picked 
out themselves. Each par-
ticipant was also entered 
into the draw for one of the 
42 door prizes. 

The day was packed with 
various activities, which 
included a booth with sci-
ence experiments, and a 
1-hour show on the stage 
provided by The Mad Sci-
entists of Northern Alberta. 
MAD Fitness led the crowd 
with a morning stretch and 
wrapped up the day with 
an obstacle course. Camp 
Nakamun kept the children 
busy with a large Connect 
Four game, which was well 
received. AHS Early Child-
hood Intervention and On-
oway Playschool and Out 
of School Care brought out 
their creative side with de-
velopmental craft activities. 
Our youth volunteers had a 

never-ending lineup at their 
sparkle tattoos and face 
painting tables. Families 
were invited to visit various 
vendor tables using a Trea-
sure map, which went into a 
draw for door prizes when 
completed. A healthy snack 
was provided and handed 
out by our youth volunteers.

We were treated by Aven 
and Lily, who sang for the 
crowd.

This fair would not have 
been possible without the 
ongoing and generous sup-
port of our sponsors, Lac 
Ste Anne County, Family 
and Community Support 
Services (FCSS), Equs, Ste. 
Anne Natural Gas Co-op 
(SANG), and Alberta Health 
Services (AHS). A BIG Thank 
You to our Amazing Youth 
volunteers, Community 
Businesses, The Table, MAD 
Fitness, XL Graphics, Big-
way, Burger Baron, Coun-
try Automotive, ATB, Paper 
Canvas, Water Pure and 
Simple, Estates Bakery, On-

oway Historical Guild, On-
oway Public Library, Rocky 
Mountain Equipment West-
lock, Shane Getson MLA, 
Dwane & Joanne Gravel, 
Camp Nakamun, Grand 
Tire, Onoway Guardian 
Pharmacy,  Tab’s Creations, 
Rural TR, Mary K, 31 Gifts, 
Country Fresh Water, and 
Northern Gateway School 
Division for their ongoing 
contributions to make this 
successful. 

The fair may be over for 
this year; however, the 
planning committee has 
begun the process of plan-
ning for our 11th Annual 
Children’s Health Fair. If 
you or your business would 
like to be a sponsor, or con-
tribute to this very worth-
while endeavor, you can 
reach out to us at onoway-
healthandwellnessfair@
gmail.com or 780-967-
4440.
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Classified Ads - Call 962-9228
CLASSIFIED	 RATES	 INCLUDE	
GST.		1st	20	Words:	First	Insertion	
= $6.00; Subsequent insertion 
=	 $3.00	 each.	 (Eg:	 2	 insertions	
= $9.00; 3 insertions = $12.00; 
4	 insertions	 =	 $15.00;	 etc)	 Each	
additional word is 20 cents per 
word,	 per	 insertion.	 	 	 BOLD/
CAPITAL	 text	 available	 for	 an	
additional	 $1/line.	 Ads	 must	 be	
paid in advance. No Refunds 
Allowed on Classified Ads. 
DEADLINE:	 is	 Thurs.	 4:00	 pm.	
Classified ads may be called 
in	 to	 the	 COMMUNITY	 VOICE	
office at (780) 962-9228, emailed 
to:  comvoice@telusplanet.net 
Ads may also be placed on the 
web	 at	 www.com-voice.com/
classified.htm

Hall Rentals
Alberta Beach Agliplex, Susan 
780924-3545

Alberta	Beach	&	District	Seniors	
50+ Club. Air conditioning! 
Space Available! Val: 780-690-
1655	or	Dianne:	780-217-8482

Anselmo Community Hall, 
Phone 780-786-4280

Bright Bank Hall, 780-968-6813

Cherhill	 Legion,	 Mary	 780-785-
3578.

Cherhill Community Assoc. Hall, 

Kevin 780-785-8153

Darwell	 Centennial	 Hall,	 780-
892-3099

Darwell	 Seniors,	 Phone	 Debra	
780-785-2907

Goose	 Lake	 Hall,	 Contact	
Deanna	(780)	584-3738

Gunn Hall (G.A.R.S.) 780-951-
9452

Hathersage Community Centre, 
Noreen at 786-2946

Lake	 Isle	 Community	 Hall,	
PH:	 780-892-3121	 or	 Email:	
lakeislehall@mail.com

Magnolia Hall, 727-2015

Manley Goodwill Community 
Hall, 780-920-3217

Mayerthorpe	 Diamond	 Centre,	
Charlotte at 786-4659

Mayerthorpe	Legion,	786-2470.

Onoway Community Hall, 967-
4749.

Onoway	Heritage	Center	-	Gym/
Classrooms, 967-1015

Onoway	Legion	,	780-907-6300

Park Court Community Hall, 727-
4476

Parkland Village Community 
Centre, 780-298-9155 @
PVCCentre

Pioneer Cantre, Spruce Grove 
780-962-5020 or email.

Ravine	Community	Hall,	Dawna	
@ 325-2460

Rich Valley Community Hall, 
967-5710 or 967-3696

Rosenthal Community Hall, 963-
7984

Sandy Beach Rec Hall, 967-2873

Sangudo Community Hall, 780-
785-3221 or 780-785-2259 

Stettin Nakumun Comm. Hall, 
967-9198

Dog Caretaker
Alberta beach & surrounding 
Areas, thinking of a seasonal 
getaway? worried about 
leaving your dog in a kennel? 
Don’t	 worry	 anymore,	 you	 can	
leave your pet with me! There 
is a wrap around deck and 
courtyard! I will provide tender 
loving care, with walks every 
day. Best of all, I’m cheaper 
than	 a	 kennel!	 Daily	 drop	 in’s	
or overnight stays welcome. If 
interested call 780-920-4166  

For Rent
Completely renovated Motel 
in Onoway, AB. offering daily, 
weekly or monthly rentals.  All 
utilities included, 55 inch tv with 
Satellite.		Double	beds,	furnished	
bachelors with full kitchen and 
furnished 1 bedrooms with 
full kitchen available. Starting 
at $1050 + tax. Please call for 
viewing, 780-967-4420 www.
onowayinnandsuites.com

Pasture Wanted 
2023,	 cow/calf	pairs,	 fenced	and	
water required 80 acres plus, 
780-916-2333 (8) 04-4

Feed & Seed
Red clover seed for sale, call 780-
727-4275 (2) 04-04

For Sale
firewood for sale, spruce, popler, 
birch we deviler half and full 
quartz 780-297-9172

April 4, 2023
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If you are a LICENSED, NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION, you are welcome to submit your announcement FREE of charge, space 
permitting. You are required to submit your non-profit number. Call (780) 962-9228. Please note that all submitted event listings must 

be limited to 25 characters or less (including spaces). DEADLINE: 12 noon Friday prior to publication (Thursdays on long weekends).

NOTE: Please inquire first 
as COVID-19 restrictions 
may still apply.

community eVents

FARmeRs mARKets          
AlbertA beACh: Sundays, 11:30 - 
3pm.  Contact Hali 780-666-1604  *May 
- September 
bArrheAd: Saturdays, 10am-1pm at 
Barrhead Agrena. Sherry 780-674-6802 
*May - Dec.
evAnsburg FArMers MArket:  
Every	 Saturday	 10am	 -	 2pm	 located	
right	beside	Evansburg	Tipple	Museum	
780-505-0905 
May-Sept
onowAy: Thursdays, 5-8pm at Onoway 
Community Hall. 780-667-6327 or 
onowayfarmersmarket@gmail.com. * 
Starts May 1st.
spruCe grove:	 at	 the	 Elevator,	 Sat	
10:00-1:00pm, Info (780)288-6174 *April 
- Dec.
stony plAIn: Saturdays, 9am-1pm, 
Community	 Centre	 Downtown,	 Stony	
Plain. Nancy 780-962-3993. *April - Dec.
whIteCourt: Tuesdays 11am-2pm,  
Whitecourt	 Legion	 Hall,	 779-7002.	
*May - Oct.
BinGo          
CherhIll legIon:	 First	 Sunday	 of	
Month.	Doors	Open	12:00pm
rICh vAlley CoMMunIty hAll 
bIngo: on April 12 & 26 at. 7:30PM
stony plAIn senIor’s drop-In 
Centre, public bingo every Tues, 7pm. 
All ages welcome. Phone (780) 963-
6685
whIteCourt senIors CIrCle,	Every	
Tuesday. Open @ 5pm, 1st call @ 6:45pm, 
Nevadas, Concession. 780-778-4950 
*Sept - June
meAt DRAWs             
AlbertA beACh:	 Lac	 Ste	 Anne	
Community Choir & Museum Meat 
Draw/Prizes	-	Every	Sundays,	3:00pm at 
Jungle’s Bar & Grill.
bArrheAd royAl CAnAdIAn 
legIon:	 Fridays	 6:00pm. Queen Of 
Hearts	draw	&	50/50.
C.A.n. CoMMunItIes oF AlbertA 
networkIng For senIors, Spruce 
Grove At Pioneer Center. first market 
March 25 1 - 5:30pm 
dArwell MArket & MeAt drAw 
4th Sat of the month. till 4:30 ( year 
round)	All	 is	welcome	Lisa	@	780-233-
0700
onowAy royAl CAnAdIAn legIon: 
Fridays,	Ph.	780-967-5361
stony plAIn royAl CAnAdIAn 
legIon br# 256: Saturdays @ 3:00pm.-
5:00 pmMeat	Draw	&	50/50.
whIteCourt legIon: Saturdays 
3:00pm.	Located	downtown	behind	the	
CIBC. 
meALs on WHeeLs           
onowAy:	LSAC	Div	1	&	2,	East	of	Hwy	
43. Hazel Bourke: 780.967.2338 or 
bhbourke@icloud.com
west end: Sangudo, Mayerthorpe 
&	west	 end	 of	 LSAC.	 Jill:	 780.785.2924	
or	 Donna:	 780.785.3118	 or	 email:	
westendmow@outlook.com
JAmBoRees             
CArvel: 2nd Sunday of month. $6 
lunch served. Info 780-991-3001
sAngudo: Sangudo Community Hall 
Jamborees are on hold until further 
notice 780-785-4105. 
spruCe grove: at Sandhills 
Community Hall, 3rd Sunday, 1-5pm. Info 
Florence	 780-962-3104	 Margaret	 780-
962-3051 *September - June.
edmonton northwest senior’s 
Center:	 12963	 -	 120st	 NW,	 Every	 Wed	
From	 1-3:30pm	 Aug	 &	 Sept	 Admin:	
$5 non members $2 members Yearly 
membership $30
stony plAIn: Stony Plain Seniors 
Drop	In	Center,	5018	-	51	Ave.	Every	2nd & 

4th Thurs of month, 7pm, $2.
whIteCourt senIors CIrCle: 2nd 
Sunday of the month 1-5pm,	 $5/Adm	
Door	 prizes	 &	 50/50	 draw.	 780-778-
4950 *Nov - June
toPs (take off pounds sensibly)          
sAngudo: Tues 5pm at Sangudo 
United Church. Toni (780)786-4612
stony plAIn: Thurs evening at 
5:30PM,	 Stony	 Plain	 Library.	 Susan	
(780) 968-0869
spruCe grove: Mon at 4:30pm at 
Anglican Church, 131 Church Road. 
Betty (780)962-3857
spruCe grove: Tues at 6:15pm at 
at Anglican Church, 131 Church Road. 
Sharron (780)962-2722
spruCe grove: Wed at 8:45am at 
Anglican Church, 131 Church Road. 
Christiane (780)960-1109
wIldwood: Thurs at 10am at 
Wildwood Hall, Bea (780)727-2129

youR community             
MAyerthorpe legIon br. #126: 
Seniors’	 Floor	 Curling	 –	 Thurs	 @	 1pm. 
Fun	Darts	–	Thurs	@	7pm. Wings Night 
–	Every	Wed	5-8pm.	Steak	&	Fish	Night	
–	 1st	 Friday	 of	month	 5-8pm.	 Everyone	
welcome.	For	more	info	please	call	780-
786-2470.
onowAy royAl CAnAdIAn legIon: 
Open Tuesdays 7pm to 10pm for 
“Games’’ (pool, shuffleboard, darts, 
cards,	 etc.)	 Fridays	 3pm-10pm.	 Friday’s	
Family	 Friendly	 Dinner,	 5:30pm (open 
to the public).
probleMs wIth drug or AlCohol 
AddICtIon in a loved one? Contact 
Drug	Rehab	Resource	free	confidential	
consultation. 1-866-649-1594 or www.
drugrehabresource.net.
spruCe grove elevAtor tours, 
Tues-Sat, 9:00-3:00pm. Info 960-4600.
unIted ChurCh thrIFt shop: 
North end Curling Rink, Onoway. Open 
Fri	&	Sat,	10am-2pm.
Free tutorIng For Adults: Need 
help with reading, writing, math, 
English	language	(ESL)	or	basic	digital	
skills?	 Free	 1-on-1	 and	 small	 group	
tutoring!	 Odette	 Lloyd	 780-220-6460.	
calp@norquest.ca 
wAter sAMple drop oFF: Tues 
Onoway	 Aspen	 Health	 Services.	 Drop	
off 1:00-2:30pm.
sociAL eVents        
AlbertA beACh & dIstrICt ACtIve 
50+ Club ACtIvItIes: Mon 7pm	Darts;	
Tues 7:30pm Crib; Wed 1pm Bridge. 
Thurs 7:30pm	 Euchre;	 Mon,	 Wed,	 Fri	
8:30am	 Aerobics/Fitness.	 Everyone	
Welcome.
bAdMInton: Wed, 7-10pm, Barrhead 
High School Gym. Jamie (780)674-8974 
or (780)674-6974.
CoMe plAy CrIb:	 Fridays,	 7:00pm 
at	 Darwell	 Seniors	 Hall;	 lite	 lunch	 is	
served. All ages! 
Country quIlters in Stony Plain 
house a “Sew in Tuesday”, 2nd Tuesday 
of every month, from 10-3pm.	 Drop	 in	
$5/member,	$6/non-members.	Contact	
Cindy 780-963-7170.
darwell public skating 7-days weel 
8am	-	8pm.	more	details	on	Darwellag.
com	or	Faceboook
Jr. sCrApbookIng Wed 
4–6pm. Pre-register by Tues evg. 
Mayerthorpe	 Public	 Library	 www.
mayerthorpelibrary.ab.ca (780)786-
2404
“Me, you, & everybody”	 Fun	 new	
local program for people of all ages 
with disabilities. Thursdays @ Alberta 
Beach Agliplex from 10:00-11:00am 
starting	 May.	 Funded	 Lac	 Ste	 Anne	
FCSS.
onowAy & dIstrICt hIstorICAl 
guIld:	 Every	Wed,	 9-4pm	at	Onoway	
Golden Club Onoway Museum. 967-
4485
onowAy golden Club: Cards 
Tuesdays, 1pm. 5023 49 Ave. 780-967-
3436. 
onowAy hAve Fun & get FIt! 

Excercise	 Class	 with	 Video	 La	 Blast.	
Fridays	 10:30am	at	 the	Drop	 in	Centre,	
5023-49 Ave. PH: 780-967-2056.
pAnCAke/breAkFAst soCIAl: 3rd 
Sunday 9:00-11:30am,  Parkland Village 
Community Centre. *except June, July, 
August
rIver tAlkers toAst MAsters 
Club, Thursdays, 7-9pm. 32 Whitecourt 
Ave. Hilltop Community Church. Info 
Lorainne	286-5040.
sAngudo Art Club meets every 
Thursday morning at 9am at the 
Sangudo Community School.  New 
members	 welcome.	 	 For	 further	
information call Brenda at 780-785-
2402.
spIrItuAl lIvIng stony plAIn 
InsperAtIonAl CIneMA & 
dIsCussIons	 at	 PERC	 Building	
(5413-51 St). 2nd	 Friday	 of	 month	 at	
7pm. Popcorn provided, donations 
appreciated. Contact 780-940-3032
spIrItuAl lIvIng stony plAIn 
gAtherIng	at	PERC	Building	(5413-51	
St).	 Every	 2nd & 4th Sunday of month. 
Meditation 10am, inspirational sharing 
10:30am. PH 780-940-3032
the AlbertA wIldlIFe 
whIteCourt senIors CIrCle drop 
In CrIb 1st & 3rd Sundays 1:00pm. 780-
778-4950
wrIters progrAM: Mayerthorpe 
Library,	1st & 3rd Wednesday at 1pm.
meetinGs         
1st onowAy sCouts: Registration, 
Mondays 6:30-8pm. Beavers 5-7; Cubs 
8-11; Scouts 12-14. Kim 967-4339.
2716 royAl CAnAdIAn ArMy 
CAdets, Wednesdays 6:30-9:00pm at 
Mayerthorpe	 Legion.	 Youths	 12-18yrs,	
Call 780-515-1842
299 royAl CAnAdIAn seA CAdets 
Corps MACkenZIe: Stony Plain 
Comm Center, Wed 6:30pm. Youths 12-
18, 963-0843
3053 (lAC ste Anne) royAl 
CAnAdIAn ArMy CAdet Corps, 
Onoway Historical Centre, Wed. 6:45-
9:30pm.	 FREE	 program	 for	 youths	 12+,	
Contact 3053army@cadets.gc.ca or 
780-886-1586
526 bArrheAd AIr CAdets, Wed 
6:30-9:30pm, High School. Ages 12-18. 
780-305-7233
755 pArklAnd AIr CAdets Thurs, 
6:30-9:30pm	 Muir	 Lake	 School,	
ages 12-18. Info call 405-6585 or 
www.755aircadets.com.
AA - MAyerthorpe,	 Family	 Link	
Centre, Thurs 8pm. (780) 648-3903 or 
(780) 706-0605
AA - sAngudo golden Club, Tues 
8pm	call	786-4402/785-9214/785-3599
Al-Anon Wednesdays, 8pm. Spruce 
Grove	United	Church,	1A	Fieldstone	Dr.	
780-962-5205
Hope	and	Help	for	Family	and	Friends,	
New Al-Anon meeting in Spruce Grove 
Wed	@	11am.	1A	Fireldstone	Dr	Church	
Library
AlbertA 55 plus: Villenvue Hall at 
10am. Meetings on 2nd Tues of month. 
Info:	Donna	780-962-5933
AlbertA beACh & dIst lIons Club 
meets every 4th Tues 7:00pm, Alberta 
Beach Agliplex.
AlbertA beACh Ag soCIety meets 
on the 4th Thurs of month, 7:00pm, 
Alberta Beach Agliplex.
AlbertA beACh MuseuM meets on 
the 2nd Wed, 7:00pm at Heritage House 
924-3167.
AlCoholICs AnonyMous: The 
Journey of Hope Group, Mondays 8pm, 
Golden Club 5023-49Ave  
bArrheAd & AreA CAnCer 
support group: 4th Thurs. 6:30-
8:00pm at Barrhead United Church.
bArrheAd royAl CAnAdIAn 
legIon, meeting every 2nd Thurs, 7pm 
at	the	Legion	Hall.
CherhIll CoMMunIty AssoC. 
Monthly Meeting 1st Wednesday, 8pm 
at the Hall. 785-2825 *Except Jan, July, 
Aug, Sept.
CherhIll sIlver & gold senIors 
Club Regular Meetings 1st Tuesday 

of month, Cherhill Seniors Hall. Call 
Rosamy 780-785-2625
CherIshed MeMorIes, pArents & 
tots	Wed	&	Fri,	10-12pm, Alberta Beach 
Agliplex. Info call 780-902-4879 or 780-
999-7622. *Sept-June.
dArwell & dIstrICt Ag soCIety 
MeetIngs, 7:00pm, 1st	Monday,	Darwell
ddrA MeetIng, 7:00pm, 2nd Mon, 
Darwell	Centennial	Hall	 780-892-3099.	
*except Jul/Aug/Dec
griefshare: Weekly grief support 
group held on Tuesdays 6:30 - 8:30 
pm, at Crossroads Community Church, 
4419 44 Ave, Mayerthorpe. $35 for 12 
sessions. Pre-registration required. Call 
780-786-2695 today.
gIrl guIdes, brownIes & spArks 
Thurs, 6:30pm, Onoway Heritage Centre 
On-line Registration www.girlguides.ca
greenCourt CoMMunIty 
AssoCIAtIon  meet 2nd Tuesday, 
monthly at 7:30pm at the hall. Info W. 
Jager (780) 786-4648.
kInette Club oF MAyerthorpe, 
7:30pm at Kinsmen Hall, 1st Tues of month. 
Contact: mayerthorpekinettes@gmail.
com, Tracy: 780-786-0161.
lAC ste Anne ArMy CAdets, Thurs, 
6:30-9:30pm at Onoway Museum (780) 
967-0443
lAC ste Anne CoMMunIty ChoIr, 
Wednesdays 7pm at the Heritage 
Centre in Alberta Beach (50+ Club 
behind	 the	 hotel).	 Further	 info,	 call	
Sandra @ 780-966-5678
lAC ste. Anne & lAke Isle wAter 
quAlIty MAnAgeMent soCIety: 
3rd	 Fri,	 7pm, Alberta Beach Council 
Chambers. 
lAke Isle hAll CoMMunIty hAll 
boArd MeetIngs: 3rd Wed of each 
month @ 7:30pm	 at	 the	 Lake	 Isle	Hall	
(Hwy 633 and RR55) Ph # 780-892-3121
MAyerthorpe hospItAl AuxIlIAry 
AssoC, every 4th Mon, 5pm in Hospital 
Basement	Education	Room.
MAyerthorpe legIon br. #126: 
Meetings 2nd Mon of month at 7:30pm. 
For	more	info	please	call	780-786-2470.
Men For sobrIety: Wednesdays 
at 7:30pm,	 FCSS	 Building	 (#105,	 505	
Queen Street, Spruce Grove). Mike 
(780) 965-9991.
Ms soCIety pArklAnd CoMMunIty 
support group Are you diagnosed 
with	 MS	 and	 have	 questions?	 Last	
Tues of month, 7-9pm, Westview Health 
Centre. Cassy 780-471-3034 *Sept–June
nA MeetIng, Tuesdays 7:00pm Poplar 
Valley Church (780)514-6011
onowAy & dIst herItAge soCIety: 
2nd Wed of each month, 7:00pm, 
Onoway	Legion
onowAy & dIstrICt quIlt guIld: 
Every	 2nd Thurs, 10am-4pm,	 @	 the	 Lac	
Ste. Anne Chateau Activity Room. Info, 
Ph	Lyla	@	780-967-2629.
onowAy royAl CAnAdIAn legIon 
General Meetings, 1st Mon, 7pm. *Sept–
June
rICh vAlley Ag soCIety boArd 
MeetIngs: at the Agriplex on the 2nd 
Wed of the month. 7:00pm.
rIver tAlkers toAstMAsters 
Club Build confidence, speaking, 
leadership & listening skills. Thursdays 
7-9PM	 at	 Eagle	 River	 Casino.	 Call	
Melinda Tarcan, (780)778-1180.
sAngudo pAIntIng group: 
Every	 Thurs,	 9am-12pm at Sangudo 
Community School. Info, call 780-785-
2112.
sundowners toAstMAster Club: 
Mon (excl. Holidays) 7:30-9:30pm. St. 
Matthew’s Church, Spruce Grove. Judy 
960-5258
westloCk & AreA CAnCer 
support group: 3rd Wed. 6:30-
8:00pm	at	Westlock	Library.



SERVICE DIRECTORY
CommunityVoice     Page 21April 4, 2023



SERVICE DIRECTORY
Page 22     CommunityVoice April 4, 2023



SERVICE DIRECTORY
CommunityVoice     Page 23April 4, 2023



Page 24     CommunityVoice April 4, 2023


